Buenaventura Swim Club &Ventura County Masters

BOARD MEETING
July 22, 2008
Present: Paul Bujold, Shelli Dadigan, Jim Waechter, Patti Yoshida, Jason York, Mike Shaffer, Dawn Folino-Wood, Robin Weber, Ron Powers
Absent: Donna Shaffer

Guests: Jonathan Wiltjer, John Derr, Chris Cooper, Mary Miya
Meeting called to order at 6:50 PM by President Dawn-Folino Wood

REPORTS

Secretary’s Report/Minutes:

· The minutes of the June 24, 2008 meeting were approved as written.
Motion Made:  Shelli Dadigan
Second:  Mike Shaffer
Unanimous approval.

Treasurer’s Report: June Financial Statement
· Membership:  Buena :92    Masters: 82
· Income from Summer Novice Program in June was $1725 (total income from both sessions approx. $3200). Profit from this program is approximately $1000.  About half of the participants in this program go onto join our team.
· Meet Income-CLASS Meet Fees-These are the fees for our swimmers who participate in other meets.  We collect these fees from the swimmers and then send the money to the host teams. 

· Clarification regarding pool rent of $10,063.75—this is for a 2 month period.
· Profit and loss as of 6/30/08=$20,140.79
· June Invite income is approximately $34,865.58.  This income will be reported in July financial report.  We are still waiting for money from the Hilton Gardens, La Quinta Inn, Pierpont and Crown Plaza hotels. Approximately $1000 more will come in from all of these hotels.  So far we have made $100 additional profit from the June Invite to date in comparison to last year.  This is even with the City charging the Club more fees this year.  
· Jim will bring the entire budget information to the August board meeting.
· Treasurers Report approved:
Motion Made:  Paul Bujold
Second:  Robin Weber

Unanimous approval.

New Business
· Registration for 2008-2009 season- Donna Shaffer is handling registration.
· Volunteer list for the new season-Patti Yoshida is working on a list to distribute at the time of registration.  She will e-mail a draft list to the Board members for input.

· Board Nominations-There was a suggestion that board members be elected for different time durations to prevent the possibility that of all new board members being elected during one year.  However, this would require a change in the by laws.  
Dawn indicated that there hasn’t been a problem with the board membership changing all at once. 
Scott Christie, Lisa Biolley, Laurie Kearney, Mary Miya and Edith Ball will serve on the nominating committee for the upcoming election of board members.  
· June Invite-There was a lengthy discussion with regard to the most recent June Invite swim meet.  Jonathan Wiltjer will be working over the next few months to plan for the next June Invite in 2009. Jonathan recommended that there be a single meet director with others to support the director. Ron Powers will continue to help out with securing the vendors for the meet. Some of the other suggestions that came out of the discussion are as follows:
1. We should go to other large meets to see how other swim clubs run their meets.

2. Work on improving what we already do.  This includes getting more people involved in planning the meet—particularly in the area of obtaining program advertising.

3. BSC should provide timers for the finals sessions in the evenings.

4. Loudspeakers-set up differently to prevent complaints from residents living in the surrounding neighborhood.

5. Consider “staging of swimmers” in the final heats.
6. Volunteers-We need many more volunteers helping at this meet.  In addition, more volunteers are needed to help with announcing races and running the timing equipment.
7. We will have access to the entire Ventura Aquatic Center for the 2009 June Invite and this will require additional planning.

8. There is a need to work with the City on a number of issues before the next meet.  Paul Bujold will be the liaison to the City.
· Masters need to get the various e-mail announcements of upcoming activities such as the novice swim program, etc.
Head Coach’s Report:

· Schedule Meets

1. David Graham- Nov.8-9, 2008.

2. BRW Long Course-Feb.28-March 1, 2009

3. BRW Long Course-May 2-3, 2009.

4. June Age Group Championships-June 25-28, 2009.

· Jason would like to have BSC parents involved in training to become swim meet officials.
· Jason is looking into running swim clinics to help engage more minorities in swimming.  There are government grants to develop these programs.
· Jason is looking for a new coach to work with the Senior 2 group.
· Intra-squad meet-Jason would like to have an intra-squad meet next season with senior swimmers as team leaders.  This meet would also give parents an opportunity to learn some of the jobs that are done at a regular meet.
· For future consideration-travel meets, senior development meets, free weekend meets, and a pre-masters program.
Meeting adjourned at 9:07 pm.

NEXT MEETING:  The next scheduled board meeting is Tuesday, August 26th, 2008 at 6:30PM.   Any parent is welcome to attend, however we do ask that you notify Dawn Folino-Wood (dmfw5@aol.com) at least one week before the meeting so appropriate accommodations can be made. 
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